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Where there are too many applications from within the catchment area, priority will be decided in the 
following order, i.e. sibling connection then children of staff then according to distance, each assessed as 
indicated above.  
 
The sibling connection, as well as brother and sister will include half-siblings, adopted children, step-
siblings or a child of the parent/carers partner. They must also be living at the same home address. 
Children who are brought together as a family by a same sex civil partnership and who are living at the 
same address, are also considered to be siblings.  
 
In the event that one or more but not all children from a multiple birth can be allocated a place(s), all of 
the children from that multiple birth will be admitted even if this takes the school over PAN. These children 
are exceptions to the Infant Class Size legislation.  
 
There are a number of additional limited exceptions to the Infant Class Size legislation, including children of 
UK service personnel admitted outside the normal admissions round, children with statements of special 
educational needs, looked after children, children with special educational needs who are normally taught 
in a unit attached to the school, where a procedural error has occurred, children admitted following 
successful appeal and children admitted outside of the normal admissions round where no other place is 
available.  
 
Late Applications 
The Academy has agreed to accept late applications and treat them as being on time only in the following 
circumstances: 
 

a) where a family have just moved address, (refer to Information for Parents booklet);  

b) where it is agreed by the Governing Body, that individual circumstances apply and the delay was 
reasonable given the circumstances of the case;  
 
In each case supporting documentary evidence will be required. In all other circumstances, or if the 
application is not received until after the date set out in the scheme, late applications will receive a 
lower priority, and will only be considered after the applications received (or deemed to be) on time.  

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/inyearapplications


Parents or carers seeking to transfer to a school that does not involve a house move, or where there is no 
need for an immediate move, need to be aware that any date set for joining the new school may be after 
the next term or half term holiday and that parents/carers are responsible for ensuring their child 
continues to receive appropriate education in the interim.  
 
Admission of Children outside of their normal age group  


